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The winter status of the Grasshopper Sparrow (Ammodramus savannarum) in 
North Carolina is not clearly understood. It apparently winters irregularly in the 
piedmont and coastal plain. Preferred winter habitats are weedy old fields, pastures, 
broomsedge fields, and similar habitats. Most published winter records for North 
Carolina are from the last half of December. However, this species is difficult to locate 
during the nonbreeding season. It does not flock with other birds, and when flushed, 
flies only a short distance before landing and running. Such "runner" sparrows are 
notoriously difficult to observe. Thus, the Grasshopper Sparrow may be more common 
in winter than realized. 

Prior to 1978, only one record for this species existed for the Sandhills region in 
south-central North Carolina. M.P. Skinner saw one on 1 March 1926, but commented 
that "it may winter in the Sandhills" (Skinner and Achorn 1928, A Guide to the Winter 
Birds of the North Carolina Sandhills, Science Press, Lancaster, Pa.). This record 
probably represents a wintering individual, but it could be an early spring migrant. 

On 12 November 1978, a Grasshopper Sparrow was seen in the Sandhills Game 
Lands, about 5.8 miles NW of Hoffman, Richmond County, N.C. Observers were 
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Roberta Blue, Dick Repasky, Tim Stamps, and Jay Carter. The sparrow was flushed 
five times from a small field in Longleaf Pine (Pinus palustris)—Turkey Oak (Quercus 
laevis) woods. It then perched in a small oak and was positively identified by all 
observers. The field has vegetated with broomsedge (Andropogon sp.) and dead weeds. 

On 7 February 1979, a Grasshopper Sparrow appeared in the yard of Marion Jones 
in Pinehurst, Moore County, N.C. It was seen there irregularly through 17 March. 
Recognizable photographs were taken by Tom Howard. This bird was in very atypical 
habitat. The yard was forested with pines, and evergreen shrubbery was around the 
house and patio. Some old fields with broomsedge were a few hundred yards away, but 
appeared too sparsely vegetated to be good habitat. The sparrow was first noticed 
during a snow and ice storm on 7 February. It fed with other ground-feeding species on a 
concrete patio where birdseed had been scattered. Later it came when the feeding area 
was less crowded, and was often alone. Although it preferred to feed on the floor of the 
patio, it also took seed spread on a patio bench that sat next to the house. The bird 
normally appeared first under the bench and gradually moved to seeds on the concrete, 
seldom going more than 5 or 10 feet from the bench and evergreen shrubbery. Some-
times, especially if the sun was out, it hopped up on the bench and sat quietly for a few 
minutes. It was seen in a tree only once, and never on nearby pole feeders. 

Although the Grasshopper Sparrow seen in November 1978 may have been a late 
migrant, the one in February 1979 was undoubtedly a winter storm refugee. It is note-
worthy that the latter bird lingered in atypical habitat after the severe weather passed. 
The Grasshopper Sparrow may winter in the Sandhills more commonly than the three 
records indicate, but until there are more published records, it must be considered very 
rare in the winter months. 
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